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 COMMODORE’S COMMENTS    
The holidays are behind us now, and it is time to start 
planning the activities for 2016.  Hope everyone, (with 
the exception of our snow birds) can attend the planning 
meeting on January 21st at the Zierden Company.  
Thanks to Pete for offering his facility.  Our club house is 
normally cold during the winter months, so a warm 
gathering spot is appreciated.   

Please bring any new ideas or activities to the meeting, 
along with your calendars.   

A big round of applause is given to Dave and Judy 
Dorner for taking charge of the Commodore’s Ball, which 
was held at South Shore Yacht Club on the 5th of 
December.  Poinsettias adorned the tables and were 
given away as door prizes.  The room was festive and 
everyone enjoyed the music of Eric Diamond.  Our 
members sure know how to have a good time.   

As you are most likely aware, we are in need of a 
newsletter editor, as Liz has resigned.  If anyone is 
interested in the job, or knows of someone who does 
this type of work, please let me know.  The club has 
been paying $75.00 a month for the publication.  

Both Russ and I want to wish you and your families a 
very Happy New Year for 2016, and hope to see a good 
turnout at the planning meeting.   

Commodore Mary Berg 

 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 
January 21, 2016 MBC Planning Meeting 
  Captain: Scott Burke 

 

 BIRTHDAYS  
Wish the following members a happy birthday! 

 
JANUARY  FEBRUARY 
3 Mary Berg  2 Judy Dorner 
12 Jan-Marie Weiler 9 Jim Goodnetter 
13 Bonnie Merryfield 15 Joe Miotke 
13 Dale Peck  18 Erv Bluemner  
16 Todd Weiler 
21 Tricia Peck 
25 Bill Newby 
27 Dan Danowski 

 
  Hear Ye! Hear Ye! 
The planning meeting is set for 6:30 January 21, 
2016 at Zierden Station a.k.a. Zierden Company at  
7355 S 1st St, Oak Creek, WI 53154 
Bring with you your ideas, calendars and appetites.  
We will have pizza. 
Those with last names beginning with A through L, 
please bring an appetizer. Last names beginning 
with M through Z, please bring desserts.  
Ideas for events and volunteers to captain events 
are needed for 2016. Start thinking of possibilities. 
Captains should be willing to organize events or 
cruises by making plans, including reservations if 
necessary, and getting publicity to The Runabouter 
editor in a timely manner.  
Vice-Commodore Scott Burke will distribute a 
tentative schedule based roughly on last year’s 
activities. Anyone may suggest an event or changes 
to an event held previously. Captains then volunteer 
to run the events. 

Zierden Station 2nd Floor 
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Milwaukee Boat Club, Inc.   

P.O. Box 1463 
Milwaukee, WI 53201-1463 
http://www.milwaukeeboatclub.com 
 
OFFICERS 
Commodore .................................................. Mary Berg 
Vice-Commodore & Cruise Director ............ Scott Burke 
Senior Pilot ................................................ Dave Dorner 
Purser ......................................... Dave Schneckenberg 
Yeoman ........................................................ Russ Berg 
Director of Membership ..................... Bonnie Merryfield 
Director of Programs ................................ Bob Kowalski 
Director of House & Equipment .............. Tom McElwee 
Director of Refreshments ............................ Leo Wagner 
Past-Commodore ....................................... Jim Heyden 
 
COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
LMYA Representative ............................ Wayne Happel 
Boat US Agent .............................................. Mary Berg 
The Runabouter Acting Editor ................... Dave Dorner 
Advertising ............................................ Pete Merryfield 
Scuttlebutt ...................... Mary Berg, Gloria Larsen, and 
 .......................................................... Bonnie Merryfield 
Webmaster ................................................ Dave Dorner 
Dry Dock & Welfare ............................ Charlene Zierden 
Club Sales ......................................... Nancy Grabowski 
Audit and Bylaws ............................... Nancy Grabowski 
Cruise Directory Advertising .................. Pete Merryfield 
Historians/Photographers ...Cindy Halstead, Kim Heser,  
 ......................... Bonnie Merryfield, and Connie Heyden 
Keeper of the Log .............................. Sue Ring-Wagner 
Editors of Club Directory .................... Bonnie Merryfield  
 ............................................................ and Todd Weiler 

 
 

 
A CHILLING STORY 

 
It was a cold and dark wintry morning in January, the 
day of the 4th, when three crazy guys, Tom, Grey & 
Wayne, arrived on the steps of the Waukesha County 
Administration Building.  
 
The time was 3:50 am, the dead of the night. These 
guys started their venture of taking turns standing 
outside on the steps, all bundled up against the cold, 
to get a number according to their place in line from 
the attendant who would appear at 6 a.m.  At the 
designated hour, they were assigned number 3 which 
almost assured them they would get their choice of 
their coveted site and day they were after. 
They then took off with their precious number to a 
George Webb Restaurant for much-needed hot coffee 
where they each probably drank a gallon.  Eggs and 
bacon, of course, followed. The deal was that whoever 
volunteered for this mission would get a free breakfast 
from Wayne. However, it was not to be.  Tom stole the 
check.  Wayne and Grey arm wrestled him for it, but 
they evidently gave up the good fight and allowed 
Tom to buy. Thanks, Tom. 
 
By 7:30, they had to set down their coffee cups and 
get back to the Park Office when the doors would 
open at eight and then wait for their number to be 
called.  When it was, they found their coveted site and 
date were not assigned as yet and they immediately 
signed for it. The date is now set for Saturday, 
September 10th at the same beautiful site as last 
year.  

Wayne Happel 
 
 

Tom, Wayne & Grey 
Grey, Wayne & Tom 
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Classifieds Adds 
 (Does Scott know?) 

 

 
Milwaukee Boat Club’s 2015 Commodore’s Ball was 
blessed with clear skies and balmy weather topping 
into the mid 40’s during the day.  South Shore Yach t 
Club was decked out in the holiday spirit.  Turnout  
was good with 43 members attending.  Dinner was 
preceded with a blessing delivered by Bonnie 
Merryfield. 
 
Dinner was followed be a brief meeting, award of th e 
Fickle Finger of Fate, installation of the 2016 
officers, gift exchange and poinsettia give away. 
The evening’s entertainment was provided by Eric 
Diamond singing favorites by Neil Diamond, Johnny 
Cash, Roy Orbison and other favorites from the 60’s  
and 70’s. 
A good time was had by all. 
 
Dave Dorner, Senior Pilot 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FICKLE FINGER OF FATE AWARD 
 
The Fickle Finger of Fate award was given to Leo 
Wagner at the Commodore’s Ball at South Shore 
Yacht Club on December 5, 2015.  Accepting on 
behalf of Leo Wager (who was vacationing in Florida) 
was his wife, Sue Ring-Wagner.   
 
Mary Berg presented the award.  It was a hard 
decision to make, as Mary was awarded the Fickle 
Finger after falling in the park at Port Washington 
Yacht Club.  Lynne Happel also fell in that same park 
the following summer.  Mary decided that injuries were 
not going to take over the award, but boating 
incidents.  
 
Leo launched his boat in June but didn’t venture out till 
August, to discover that he had some engine 
problems, and that was his last excursion for the year.   
 
The award is currently being up-dated for prior 
recipient names and dates, which has not been done 
in several years.   
Stay tuned to see who is the lucky winner for 2016.   
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MINUTES OF 

THE DECEMBER 5, 2015 MEETING OF 
MILWAUKEE BOAT CLUB 

 
A short meeting of the Milwaukee Boat Club was called 
to order following the Commodore’s Ball Dinner at South 
Shore Yacht Club.   
 
Commodore, Mary Berg, thanked everyone for coming 
and hoped that they all enjoyed their meals.   
 
Vice Commodore, Scott Burke, wished everyone a 
Happy Holiday Season.   
 
Senior Pilot, Dave Dorner, reminded members to take a 
candy cane and to mark their calendars for the planning 
meeting on January 21st.   
 
Purser, Dave Schneckenberg, reported that the club had 
an approximate balance of $4,000.00.   
 
Past Commodore, Jim Heyden, also reminded the group 
of the planning meeting.   
 
Membership Director, Bonnie Merryfield, thanked the 
members for getting their dues in on a timely basis, and 
indicated that three members had not paid, but that she 
had received payment from 35 members.   
 
Program Director, Bob Kowalski, indicated that he was 
working on future presentations.   
 

 
House and Equipment Director, Tom McElwee, had 
no report.   
 
Refreshment Director, Leo Wagner, had no report.   
 
Wayne Happel, LYMA Committee, had no report.   
 
Pete Merryfield reported that he was looking for 
advertisers.   
 
Dave Dorner, as webmaster, had no report.   
 
Charlene Zierden, for Dry Dock and Welfare, had no 
report. We noted that Vice Commodore Scott Burke, 
had come through his back surgery and was on the 
road to recovery.   
 
Nancy Grabowski for Club Sales, had no report.   
 
There was no old business.   
 
There was no new business.   
 
The next meeting with be held at The Zierden 
Company on January 21, 2016 to set the schedule for 
the year.   
 
It was moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting.  

 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Russ Berg, Yeoman 

 
 
 

  
Your Ad could be 

here! 
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MILWAUKEE BOAT CLUB COMMODORE’S BALL 
SSYC DECEMBER 5, 2015 

 
  
 
   

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Russ, Grey & Craig 

Pete & Charlene 

Pete & Bonnie 

Sam & George 

Commodore 
Mary 

Sue Accepts the Fickle 
Finger of Fate on behalf of 

Leo 
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Judy & Dave Donna & Dan 

Tricia & Dale 
Jim & Connie 

John & Mary Ann 
Sandy, Charlene, Tricia, 
Lynne, Kathy & Lynda 
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Carollyn & Connie 

Kathy & Vance 

Pete & Bonnie Grey & Cindy 

Kim & Craig Barbara & Scott 
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MBC Dancers 

Judy & Eric 

Grey, Dick Nancy, Russ, Mary & Sue 
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MILWAUKEE BOAT CLUB MONDAY NIGHT MADNESS 
The Nick Bar @ The Nickerbacker on the Lake, Novemb er 9, 2015 

 
���� 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dave & Jim Judy & Joe 

Mary, Vance, Kathy & Pat 

Peggy, Sam, Lynne & Cam Denis & Tom 

Vance & Kathy 
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MILWAUKEE BOAT CLUB MEETING 
Albanese’s November 19, 2015 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tom & Grey Lynne, Cindy & Carollyn 

George, Jim & Sam Tom, Sally Jan & Dave 

Dave, Russ, Jim, Dave, Leo & George 

Connie, Kathy & Mary 
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Carollyn, Kathy & Vance 

Jim & Connie Dick, Vance & Dave 

Lynn, Donna, Dan, George, Sam & Vince 



January 2016   Vol. 59 No. 1 

12 
 

 
 
 
 
THE RUNABOUTER Editor 
Milwaukee Boat Club   
849 W Montclaire Ave 
Glendale, WI 53217 

 

 


